MEMORANDUM


TO:
Cape Elizabeth Town Council


FROM:
Conservation Commission


DATE:
January 24, 2012


SUBJECT:
Great Pond Boat Racks 2011 Season Report

Introduction

2011 is the second year that the Town of Cape Elizabeth has managed a boat rack storage system at Great Pond, in accordance with the terms of the easement granted by the Sprague Corporation. Below is a summary of this season’s highlights.

Boat Permit issuance

This year, boat storage permits were issued using a lottery system. Forty applications were submitted by March 14th. A drawing was held for the 30 storage slots. 28 of the lucky first drawing winners eagerly claimed their permit after paying a $20 fee. Two permit winners declined and a second drawing was held to issue the remaining two permits.

Periodic inspections

Town staff made periodic inspections of the boat racks to keep records of usage and to inspect for activity not allowed by the Sprague Corporation easement. Three boats were removed by Public Works that were placed next to the pond (2) or locked to the rack without a permit (1). Please see attached list of permit holders and inspections.

Recommendations for next season

1.
Publicity. The lottery system and applications were placed on the town website and included in a Cape Courier article. In addition, the 2010 permit holders received a letter notifying them of the lottery system and including an application form. The letter also noted that use of the boat racks would be monitored for possible future limits on permit holders who do not store a boat on the rack.

No change recommended.

2.
Lottery system. The lottery system worked well. There were a few complaints supporting prior permit holders getting preference, but also positive comments about the fairness of obtaining a permit. It appears that some folks are “padding” the odds by applying for a permit under family members and friends names, which may slightly increase the total number of permits actually desired. This appears to be generating only a small number of additional applications, however, and no recommendation is made to try and halt the practice. The lottery system should be continued next season.

No change recommended

3.
Permit losers. In the end, 8 applicants did not receive a permit. In addition, there were approximately 5 additional folks who came into the office over the summer seeking a permit. A few folks who are not town residents or property owners also sought a permit but are ineligible due to the terms of the easement. The recommendation is to continue to monitor demand in light of available boat rack space. It should be noted that additional boat rack space may not be added unless the Sprague Corporation agrees to renegotiate the easement.

No change to available slots recommended.

4.
Permit use. It appears that 4 permit holders never stored a boat rack, based on 8 inspections spread over the season. In light of the demand exceeding boat rack permit supply, the Conservation Commission recommends that 2011 permit holders who did not use the racks and then apply for a permit in 2012 be assigned a boat rack in 2012 only if there are no other applicants.

Recommend that permit holders that did not store a boat be moved to the end of next season’s list of eligible permit holders if they apply.

5.
Spare slots. The spare slots are narrower than the regular boat storage slots. This season, some of the permit holders could not fit their canoe into the spare slots and had to chain their canoes on the ground. Members of the public perceived this as an acceptable practice, which is precluded by the terms of the easement, and may promote further activity not allowed by the easement. When possible, I arranged for kayak owners to trade their slots with the canoe owners. 

Recommend that the spare slots only be issued to kayak owners.

6.
Vandalism. Again, there was some very limited unauthorized use of boats. One boat was left floating in the pond. The permit system made it possible for a member of the public to call in the wayward boat with the permit number. Town staff contacted the boat owner, who had no idea that the boat was not on the rack, appreciated the notification, and was able to retrieve it. Another boat owner was notified that his boat was on the rack properly stored, but that the lock was not engaged. A copy of the boat permit list is provided to the Police Department and they use it to contact boat owners if vandalism is reported.

No change recommended.

7.
Boat removal. No boats were left after the season ended, requiring Public Works to remove the boats. Letters were sent to permit holders with boats on the racks November 1st reminding them of the removal date. The Town Council has adopted a boat removal fee of $50 if Public Works needs to remove a boat, again in compliance with the terms of the easement. 

No change to the boat removal fee is recommended.

Conclusion

Unless directed otherwise by the Town Council, the Conservation Commission will be making the above noted changes to next year’s program. 
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